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February	2017	has	been	a	month	where	two	parliamentary	addresses	defined	the	current	mood	within	South	Africa.		The	first	was
President	Zuma’s	State	of	the	Nation	address.		In	what	could	only	have	caused	laughter	in	the	rest	of	the	world	we	were	treated	to
the	main	 opposition	 parties	walking	 out	 or	 alternatively	 being	 thrown	 out.	 	 	 The	 second	 address	was	 the	 Finance	Minister	Mr
Gordhan’s	Budget	Speech.		The	tax	amendments	in	the	budget	could	have	long	lasting	effects	for	individual	taxpayers	and	does
carry	the	risk	of	a	further	flight	of	capital	due	to	the	ever	increasing	tax	burden.
	
The	 Rand	 continued	 its	 trajectory	 as	 it	 strengthened	 against	 the	 major	 trading	 currencies.	 	 This	 strength	 has	 been	 driven	 by
improved	 emerging	market	 sentiment	 together	with	 improved	 commodity	 demand	 and	 increasing	 commodity	 prices.	 	Donald
Trump’s	 desired	 economic	 policies	 which	 include	 large	 investments	 into	 infrastructure	 have	 proven	 to	 be	 a	 boost	 for	 all
commodity	based	economies.		During	the	month	the	Rand	touched	20	month	highs	against	the	Dollar.
	
The	 JSE	was	 negatively	 impacted	 by	 the	Rand	 strength	with	 the	 JSE	All	 Share	 Index	 losing	 3.1%.	 	A	 large	 proportion	 of	 the
earnings	of	 the	companies	 listed	on	 the	 JSE	are	derived	 in	a	currency	other	 than	 the	Rand.	 	Previous	estimates	were	 that	up	 to
60%	of	all	turnover	earned	by	companies	listed	on	the	JSE	was	in	foreign	currencies.		This	figure	would	have	decreased	with	the
delisting	of	SAB	(where	China	was	their	biggest	market)	but	the	figure	would	still	be	quite	sizeable.
	
CPI	came	in	line	with	expectations	with	a	slight	decrease	to	6.6%	year	on	year.		The	consensus	forecast	is	that	CPI	will	return	to
below	 6%	 around	 the	middle	 of	 2017	which	 could	 allow	Treasury	 to	 reduce	 interest	 rates.	 	 If	 the	 interest	 rates	 are	 reduced	 it
would	be	positive	for	local	GDP	growth	and	this	is	a	number	that	all	parties,	including	the	large	international	rating	agencies,	are
focusing	on.
	
Although	we	still	remain	confident	that	2017	should	be	a	better	year	than	2016	we	acknowledge	that	global	political	risk	could
have	 a	 part	 to	 play.	 	 Last	 year	 we	 had	 large	 black	 swan	 events	 that	 no-one	 predicted.	 	 The	 Brexit	 referendum	 result	 and	 the
election	of	Trump	would	have	caught	most	economists	by	 surprise.	 	Both	are	an	 indication	of	a	growing	populist	outlook	and
international	political	events	in	2017	would	probably	be	a	continuation	of	that	with	possible	exits	for	the	Netherlands	and	France
out	 of	 the	 European	Union.	 	 Locally	we	 have	what	may	 be	 even	more	 interesting	 to	 observe	 and	 that	 is	 the	ANC	 succession
battle.	 	 At	 this	 early	 stage	 most	 of	 the	 manoeuvrings	 have	 been	 done	 behind	 the	 scenes	 but	 if	 done	 in	 the	 open	 could	 have
negative	consequences.
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AMENDMENTS	INCLUDED	IN	THE	BUDGET	SPEECH
	
The	Minister	of	Finance,	Mr	Pravin	Gordhan,	announced	his	National	Budget	on	22nd	February	2017.		It	was	clear	leading	up	to
the	Budget	speech	that	there	would	be	a	number	of	tax	increases	as	the	budget	deficit	was	widening,	largely	driven	by	rampant
government	spending.	 	There	was	a	lot	of	speculation	in	the	media	about	what	taxes	would	increase	with	many	journalists	once
again	writing	about	the	possibilities	of	an	increase	in	VAT	and	an	introduction	of	a	super	wealth	tax.	
	
In	 the	end	Mr	Gordhan	 laid	out	a	budget	 that	 increased	 the	 tax	burden	of	 the	higher	 income	earners	whilst	 trying	 to	 leave	 the
effect	of	 tax	on	 the	poor	unchanged.	 	Mr	Gordhan	mentioned	 that	due	 to	a	 lower	 than	expected	 revenue	collection	 the	budget
deficit	 for	 the	 year	 is	 estimated	 to	 be	 3.4%	of	GDP.	 	This	 is	 a	worse	 position	 than	 last	 year	 and	may	highlight	 that	 something
needs	to	change	at	SARS.		A	once	very	efficient	revenue	service	now	appears	to	be	hamstrung	by	political	manoeuvrings.	 	The
collection	shortfall	is	estimated	to	be	around	R30	billion	which	is	all	to	be	funded	by	the	taxpayer	going	forward.			The	increased
taxes	are	expected	to	contribute	an	additional	R28.4	billion	to	the	tax	revenue	in	the	2018	tax	year
	
In	our	financial	product	 in	focus	 this	month	we	look	at	how	some	of	 the	amendments	will	affect	 the	 individual	 taxpayer	 in	 the
next	tax	year	ending	February	2018.
	
Individual	Income	Tax
	
The	big	move	 for	 Income	Tax	has	been	 the	 introduction	of	a	45%	tax	bracket	 for	 those	 individuals	earning	over	R1.5	million
together	with	an	income	tax	rate	adjustment	for	trusts	to	the	same	45%	level.	This	has	dominated	the	news	and	the	big	risk	is	that
many	of	the	high	income	earners	decide	to	relocate	to	other	countries	where	they	are	less	burdened	with	taxes.		These	individuals
are	often	the	creators	of	jobs	which	provide	employment	for	a	large	percentage	of	the	population.		Is	South	Africa	in	the	process
of	killing	the	golden	goose	through	higher	taxes?
	
The	other	move	to	the	tax	tables	which	has	gone	relatively	unnoticed	by	the	press	is	the	fact	that	the	tax	brackets	have	only	been
increased	by	a	very	low	rate	of	1%.			In	the	past	National	Treasury	has	sought	to	maintain	the	purchasing	power	of	the	individual
taxpayer	 by	moving	 the	 tax	 brackets	 to	 compensate	 for	 inflation.	 	 In	 theory	 if	 an	 individual’s	 earnings	 increases	 by	 inflation
during	the	year	they	should	be	paying	roughly	the	same	percentage	of	income	tax	as	they	did	in	previous	years.		Now	any	salary
increase	above	1%	(remember	inflation	is	typically	around	6%)	would	result	in	the	individual	having	a	reduction	in	real	income
and	in	effect	becoming	poorer,	because	they	are	paying	more	towards	the	government.
	
The	amendments	to	the	tax	table	are	shown	below	with	the	tax	threshold	for	individuals	below	the	age	of	65	moving	from	R75
000	to	R75	750.
	

As	the	brackets	have	been	increased	by	only	1%	during	the	year	there	is	very	little	change	in	the	effective	tax	that	an	individual
would	be	paying	on	their	earnings	until	they	earn	more	than	R1.5m.
	

Increase	in	Fuel	Price	Levy
	
The	increase	in	the	fuel	levy	is	the	one	tax	increase	that	will	affect	all	South	Africans,	rich	and	poor.		The	continued	opportunity
of	the	reduced	oil	price	was	utilised	to	once	again	increase	the	general	fuel	levy.		The	fuel	levy	will	increase	by	30c	per	litre	with
effect	from	1st	April	2017.	 	The	use	of	the	fuel	 levy	as	a	means	to	increase	tax	revenue	is	familiar	as	the	last	few	budgets	have
included	a	similar	adjustment.
	
The	fuel	 levy	will	now	be	R3.15p/l	 for	petrol	with	an	additional	 level	of	R1.63p/l	for	petrol	for	 the	road	accident	fund.	 	These
levies	now	constitute	in	excess	of	a	third	of	the	pump	price	for	petrol.			
	
We	urge	everyone	to	be	aware	of	the	immediate	change	in	April	as	it	will	precede	the	normal	monthly	fuel	price	adjustment.
	
Dividends	Withholding	Taxes
	
The	other	area	where	a	large	adjustment	was	made	was	an	increase	in	the	dividends	withholding	tax	rate	from	15%	to	20%.		This
adjustment	 is	expected	 to	 raise	an	additional	R6.8bn,	all	of	 it	 from	 individual	 tax	payers	 (dividends	 received	by	companies	are
not	subject	to	dividends	withholding	tax	in	order	to	avoid	double	taxation).
	
Conclusion
	
The	rest	of	the	amendments	announced	in	the	budget	speech	were	in	line	with	expectations	and	as	always	the	individual	tax	payer
is	 expected	 to	 carry	 a	 greater	 part	 of	 the	 burden.	 	With	 the	 increase	 in	 dividends	withholding	 tax	 and	 the	 introduction	 of	 an
additional	 tax	bracket	we	 feel	 that	 it	 is	 imperative	 that	 investors	make	use	of	 the	 tax	 allowances.	 	Your	 retirement	 annuities	 or
your	employer	provided	pension	and	provident	schemes	remain	the	most	efficient	way	to	save	and	now	because	of	the	increasing
erosive	power	of	tax	on	investments	they	will	provide	an	increased	benefit.
	
Those	 individuals	 that	 make	 the	 best	 use	 of	 their	 retirement	 savings	 and	 their	 tax	 free	 savings	 accounts	 will	 be	 the	 ones	 that
manage	to	pay	lower	rates	of	tax.		If	you	need	more	advice	on	trying	to	utilise	some	of	the	tax	allowances	please	give	Magwitch	a
shout.

	

	

ABOUT	MAGWITCH

	
Magwitch	Securities	is	a	Financial	Services	Broker	offering	the	following	products	as	a
comprehensive	financial	solution	to	both	individuals	and	businesses:

	
• Employee	Benefits • Retirement	Planning • Money	Market

• Medical	Aid • Investment	Planning • Investments

• Risk	Benefits • Estate	Planning • Treasury	Management

• Short	Term	Insurance • Foreign	Exchange • Trust	Administration

	
t:	011	453	3048 f:	011	453	0715 www.magwitch.co.za

	
Magwitch	Securities	Proprietary	Limited	is	an	authorised	financial	services	provider,
registered	with	the	Financial	Services	Board	-	FSP	number	26829

	
	
	
Disclaimer:	Although	every	 effort	 has	been	made	 to	 ensure	 the	 accuracy	of	 the	 content	of	 this	newsletter,	Magwitch	Securities
(Pty)	Ltd	 accepts	 no	 liability	 in	 respect	 of	 any	 errors	 or	 omissions	 contained	 herein.	The	 contents	 of	 this	 newsletter	 cannot	 be
construed	as	financial	advice	and	does	not	confer	any	rights	whatsoever,	enforceable	against	any	party	and	does	not	replace	any
legal	contract	or	policy	which	may	be	subject	to	terms	and	conditions.
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